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JANUARY 2021 NEWSLETTER

HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL !     [image: C:\Users\malcolmsykes\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\IE\TMV24CE1\new_year_celebration_rocket_fireworks_display[1].jpg]

This is the first newsletter I’m writing as Chairman of Area 1.  

As such, my first task must be to thank Sue for the remarkable job she’s done as Chairman, sometimes in very difficult circumstances.  It’s just a shame that I can’t thank her in front of our members at a club meeting, as that still seems to be a little way away yet.  Nonetheless, I’m sure you’ll all join me in a virtual round of applause!

It is of course with trepidation that I attempt to follow Sue.  For those who play golf, it’s a bit like teeing off at the first hole when your playing partner has just hit a magnificent drive 250 yards down the centre of the fairway.  I can only try my best to avoid slicing into the rough. 

I trust you all had a good Christmas despite the restrictions, and that you’ve now shaken off the hangovers as well as the extra inches.

We are, as you know, all plunged into the dreaded Tier4 now. Moreover, infection rates are remarkably high, perhaps because of this new strain that is doing the rounds. However, with vaccinations now well under way, I’m hoping that Covid infection rates will be low enough before too long so we can resume monthly meetings.  I look forward to many enjoyable days out together as the year progresses. 

The provisional diary of events was sent to you with the last newsletter.  On that, you can see that we hope to hold our first club meeting in April, at the Vine, on the 6th.  We will have to wait and see how things are, and confirm nearer the time, but hopefully we will see many of you there. 

The Black Forest tour is still planned for May, and if there are any members not booked who would like to go, there are still, I would hope, spaces available.  With a deal (of sorts) done with Brexit, we should be able to travel without too many problems.  International driving licences and visas will not be needed.  Unexpired EHICs will still operate, although health/travel insurance is advised.  If anyone wants to go, and isn’t currently registered, let me know and I’ll see if Scenic can oblige.  It promises to be a great trip, and a relief to be enjoying our cars together again. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Also in May, on the 3rd, is the always exciting E Type Register track day at Goodwood. The safest and best value track day you will find anywhere.  Remember, this is open to all cars and not just Jaguars.  The event is missing from the Diary previously sent to you, so an updated Diary is attached. If you wish to attend, Tony Eades is your man!

That’s all for this month.  I really hope you have all come through 2020 unscathed, and are in good health.

If anyone has any news, or information they would like to share in the next newsletter, you can contact me on 07960 923636 or at malcolmsykes0@gmail.com

Let’s hope that 2021 isn’t quite such an Annus Horribilis as 2020.


Kind regards

Malcolm
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